Grissom Girl’s Volleyball 2015 Policies
Dear Parents/Guardian:
We would like to welcome you to a new season of Grissom Volleyball.  Your daughter has been selected to represent her school as a student-athlete, and has agreed to abide by the rules and policies that have been put into motion by the coaching staff.  This note is to inform you of these polices, and to ask for your assistance with fan support, and when transporting your daughter to and from practice.  We appreciate any effort on your part to help us make this season a successful one.

1.
All players are expected to arrive for practice early in order to be on the court,                   dressed, and ready, when practice begins.  * Please see attached Volleyball Schedule 2015.
2.
Both 7th & 8th grade will be playing at the same game site.  7th graders will play first on 
Mondays and 8th graders will play first on Wednesdays. 

All fall sports will transport students from home school to the away match only.  The district  no longer provides return transportation.  Therefore, please make the necessary arrangements to have your daughter picked up at the conclusion of these volleyball matches.  The majority of matches are against other WCS middle schools.    However, we play Warren Woods Middle School in our division and the one of our games will be at Warren Woods Tower High School.  Most matches run about an hour & a half.

3.
 In order to ensure your daughters’ safety after practice, the coaches will remain at

Grissom until all the girls are picked up to go home.  Practice will end at the time specified, and we ask that transportation be ready to pick them up within 5 minutes of

that time.  We will make every effort to not make parents wait for us to finish, but we

ask you do the same.  Please see that your child is picked up on time. 

4.       No jewelry is allowed for practices or games.  This is a Michigan High School 

Athletic Association rule, and one that we will follow to the letter.  That means belly 
button rings must be removed during practice or game time.   We asked that your child

does not have any new piercing done during the volleyball season.

5.
Every girl will see playing time in every match (3 games). Please be advised that this is not promising equal playing time.  With individual strengths in different areas, and in an


attempt to maintain a competitive season; time on the court will vary.  Winning is not 


the most important idea at this level, but staying close in a game creates an atmosphere of competition within the girls that is also part of sports.


This is a team sport and an athlete’s effort and attitude affect the entire team.  Skipping or missing practices, attitudes, and poor sportsmanship are all examples of infractions that will result in loss of playing time or dismissal.  This also, includes putting down teammates, taunting an opponent, trash talking, and arguing with an official or coach. 

  * Please schedule all appointments so as to not interfere with practice or game times.  

6.        We would love your attendance at games, but we need to ensure that our supporters will

  also follow the ideas of good sportsmanship.  Fans or parents who engage in disruptive 

  taunting or unruly behavior as spectators at a game will be asked to leave the gymnasium. 

  The best way for us to teach your child to be a reputable person is through example, and 

  we ask for your assistance in this area, as well.

7.         As teachers, we demand excellence in the classroom.  Please keep us informed of any problems with behavior, or if grades are beginning to slide.  Rest assured that if problems exist, action will be taken from our end.  Our players are student-athletes and representatives of this school, and will act appropriately at all times.  All athletics will be given a weekly progress report on Friday by their coach.  This progress report must be given to all their teachers to sign and return back to the coach by Wednesday.  If athletic who does not return their progress report in on time or has any N’s or U’s will not play in the next two games.

If you need to reach either of us during the day you can call the school at (586) 825-2560

Ms. McLean. Ext# 26672  and  Mrs deCardenas  Ext# 26110. 

Our email addresses: mclean@wcskids.net  or   MdeCardenas@wcskids.net .

Thank you in advance for your support and assistance this season.

Sincerely,

Danielle McLean – 8th Grade Coach

Megan deCardenas    - 7th Grade Coach

Please tear off and return signed with your daughter at Monday 9/14/15  practice. 

I have read the policies and the player contract of the Grissom Volleyball Team 2015 and I will support my daughter in keeping to these guiding principles. 


I will be attending the parent meeting on Tuesday, September 15th at 4:45 PM- 5:45 PM

______________________________________     _________________________________

Athletic (please print)                                                  Parent signature

                                                                                 _________________________________

                                                                                     Date                                        

